
 
  

 
 

     

 

 
 

   

 

 

 

 

  
 
 

  
  

  
  

 
  

   

 
 

  
 

 

 

 
   

FDA-Industry Stakeholder Meeting for a 351(k) User Fee Program 
August 17, 2011, 12:30 pm – 3:00 pm 
Teleconference 

Purpose 

To review draft proposed statutory language and draft commitment letter language for a 351(k) 
user fee program.  
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Draft Statutory Language for a Biosimilar Biological Product User Fee Program 
FDA and industry discussed industry comments on the proposed draft statutory language 
authorizing a separate biosimilar biological product user fee program.  The draft statutory 
language included the FDA-proposed fee structure, including a biosimilar biological product 
development (BPD) fee, application fee, establishment fee, and product fee. For a given fiscal 
year, FDA proposed to set the application fee, establishment fee, and product fee equal to 
PDUFA fee levels for that fiscal year.  FDA proposed to set the annual BPD fee in a given fiscal 
year to 10% of the PDUFA application fee for that fiscal year.  The draft statutory language 
included the conditions for initiating the annual BPD fee, the options for discontinuing 
participation in the BPD phase program, and the consequences of failing to pay the BPD fee. 
FDA also proposed a reactivation fee, equal to twice the BPD fee, for re-entry into the BPD phase 
program. At marketing application submission, FDA would subtract the sum of previously-paid 
BPD-phase fees, including reactivation fees, from the application fee.  The draft statutory 
language also included a provision for FDA to conduct a workload study to determine adequate 
resourcing levels for future user fee discussions.  FDA agreed to incorporate proposed revisions, 
and to convene another meeting. 

Discussion of Performance Goals  
FDA and industry stakeholders discussed industry comments on the proposed review, major 
dispute resolution, clinical hold, and meeting management performance goals for biosimilar 
biological product applications.  Industry stakeholders proposed to include  a goal for  special  



 
 

 
 

protocol assessments, and to add a BPD meeting type to address stalled biosimilar biological 
product development programs.  FDA agreed to incorporate these revisions. 


